ARDMORE GETS NEXT ANNUAL GOLF TOURNEY

Six Hundred Members of the Oklahoma State Golf Association to Play for Title Here.

Six hundred members of the Oklahoma State Golfers association will be the guests of Ardmore in 1924, it was decided yesterday at a meeting of the directors in Tulsa where the fourteenth annual tournament was held.

Perry Maxwell one of Ardmore's first bitten golf fans, was elected president of the association, with George Frederickson of Oklahoma City vice president.

A score of Ardmore golfers, went to Tulsa on Sunday to make a conditional bid for the tournament and to promise anything that the state association would ask. It is understood that Ardmore will receive the honors if the present links are converted into an 18-hole course. Dornick Hills now sports one of the classiest 9-hole links in the puthwest.

To Spend \$25,000

Improvements at the country club will cost approximately \$25,000, it was stated by O. C. Lasher and Walter Critchelow who head the committee on improvements and who have been working on a plan to extend the course another nine holes.

Extensions will not stop on the links however, for the club house will be enlarged and the grounds in general will be improved. One of the first enlargements, however, will be that of membership, since it is planned that the extensions be made to care for a membership of 500 persons.

It is expected that as soon as Mr. Maxwell and his delegation return from Tulsa action will be pushed to improve the links and club house.

Judge Winfrey Visits Office

County Judge Millard F. Winfrey visited his office for a short while Thesday afternoon to attend o some urgent business. This is his first visit at the court house since he was taken suddenly ill several weeks ago.